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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next mee�ng of Council will be held on Thursday 23rd April 2015 commencing at 4.00pm 

in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to a/end all  

Council mee�ngs.  

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council  

Commi�ee mee�ng are available at the Shire  

Administra�on Offices and Tambellup Community  

Resource Centre, for perusal.  These documents are  

available in alterna�ve formats, on request for people 

with disability. 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online 

by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking 

on the “Our Shire” tab. 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

• Council determined that the 2015 local           

Government Elec�on, to be held in October, will 

be conducted by the Electoral Commission as a 

postal elec�on. 

• Council endorsed the review of the Disability  

Access and Inclusion Plan.  The reviewed         

document is available for inspec�on at both 

Council Administra�on offices and on the Shire’s 

website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au , and public 

comment is invited.  Comments must be in     

wri�ng, addressed to the Chief Execu�ve Officer, 

Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, 46 – 48 Norrish St 

Tambellup 6320, and must be received by 1 May 

2015.   

• Council supported a proposal from the     

Broomehill Recrea�onal Complex Commi�ee Inc. 

to construct a storeroom at the Recrea�onal 

Complex, and also the submission of an            

applica�on to the Department of Sport and    

Recrea�on to assist. 

• Council agreed to make a financial contribu�on 

to the Tambellup Community Resource Centre 

for the produc�on of a new Broomehill-

Tambellup Community Telephone Directory. 

• Council agreed to make provision of $10,000 in 

the 2015-2016 budget to assist the Tambellup 

Community Resource Centre with the upgrade of 

the rear yard of the premises, subject to funding 

from nominated agencies being received.      

Council will also contribute machinery and  

equipment to undertake earthworks required.  

• Due to a number of Councillors having a previous 

commitment on the scheduled mee�ng day in 

April, Council determined to change the mee�ng 

date to Thursday 23
rd

 April 2015.  The mee�ng 

will commence at 4.00pm. 

COUNCIL WORKS 

Works con�nued on Tambellup West Road through 

March, to widen and seal a 3.5km sec�on at the town 

boundary.  Sealing was completed in between  

showers of rain – as is always the case!  Drainage 

works were also carried out along Tambellup West 

Rd, from the Rela�onships Australia building to  

Donald St.  Sealing of the shoulder and footpath 

works are yet to be completed.  

Maintenance grading was undertaken on Eureka Rd, 

Jam Creek Rd, Warrenup Rd, Green Rd, Collins Rd, 

Paul Valley Rd, Nymbup Rd, Peter Valley Rd, Johnston 

Rd, Kings Cross Rd and Hankinson Rd. 

With water levels in Council’s dams geCng low aDer 

the hot summer, the recent rains provided parks and 

gardens staff with a welcome break from the daily 

hand watering schedule.  The water/fer�liser/weed 

control regime established on the town ovals is  

having the desired effect, with both spor�ng a 

healthy green coverage.  For this to be the case aDer 

a blistering summer is a fantas�c achievement and 

we look forward to the grass holding up for the onset 

of winter sports.  

ROADWISE – BLESSING OF THE ROADS 

We wish everyone a safe and happy Easter, and     

remind those travelling over the long weekend to stay 

safe: 

• Remember to slow down, don’t drink and drive, 

wear seatbelts, ensure children are properly   

restrained, and take breaks to avoid fa�gue when 

travelling.  

• Plan ahead—leave enough �me to get to your 

des�na�on, change drivers or stop and revive at 

one of the many coffee stops or Driver Reviver 

loca�ons run by volunteers throughout WA. 

EASTER AND ANZAC DAY OFFICE 

HOURS 
The Shire Administra�on offices will be 

closed for the Easter break, from 4.30pm on 

Thursday 3 April un�l 8.30am on Tuesday 7 

April.  

The Offices will also be closed on the  

Anzac Day public holiday, Monday 27 April. 



4                                                                               BT TIMES 
  

 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes  

feedback from its residents and customers.  If you 

would like to provide feedback on Shire related  

ma�ers, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• A�end in person at either of our administra�on 

offices;  

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

For all methods, please include your name and  

contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 

All residents are advised the RESTRICTED burning period commenced on 15 FEBRUARY 2015 and con�nues 

through un�l 15 APRIL 2015 inclusive.  You are required to obtain a permit prior to ligh�ng any fires during this 

period.  Permits can be obtained through your Brigade Captain/Fire Control Officer, or the Chief Fire Control  

Officer: 

 

Chief Fire Control Officer   Ray Squibb  0407 984250 

Deputy Chief Fire Control Officers  Ben Hewson  0417 969975 

      Ian Cunningham 0428 253062 

Broomehill East     Gavin Guerini  0488 241012 

Broomehill West    Anthony Witham 0428 241087 

Broomehill Central   Andy Webster  0439 629209 

Tambellup East    Kim Oliver  0427 258157 

Tambellup West    Nigel Sheridan  0427 253097 

Tambellup Town    Laurie Hull  0428 251177 

Community Emergency Services Officer Cindy Pearce  0417 071567 

 

Please note the ligh�ng of fires is PROHIBITED during the Easter holiday period, Friday 3rd April to 

Monday 6th April 2014 inclusive.  
 

For further informa�on contact the Shire Office on 98253555 or your nearest Fire Control Officer 

 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS/ROAD CLOSURES 

Council offers a service to residents whereby you can receive no�fica�on of harvest bans and road closures by 

SMS.  If you would like to register for this service, or no longer wish to receive no�fica�ons, please contact Kim 

at the Shire on 9825 3555. 

BROOMEHILLBROOMEHILLBROOMEHILLBROOMEHILL    
ANZAC Day Service 25th April  

commencing at 6.45am at the Broomehill 

War Memorial in front of the Shire Office, 

followed by a cooked breakfast. 

Presented by the Broomehill Historical  

Society with assistance from the Shire of 

Broomehill-Tambellup 

TAMBELLUPTAMBELLUPTAMBELLUPTAMBELLUP    
ANZAC Day Service 25th April  

commencing at 10am at the Tambellup 

War Memorial, followed by morning tea 

provided by the Tambellup CWA, at the 

CWA rooms 

Presented by the Tambellup Lions Club 

with assistance from the Shire of  

Broomehill-Tambellup 

 

BROOMEHILL ANZAC 
SERVICE 

 

If you would like to be involved in 
the 100 year anniversary of the 
ANZAC’s by reading a poem,  

prayer, story, etc. please contact 
Ernie Chapman 98241378 or 

Carole 0488944416. 
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The 2015 Lions Biggest BBQ is in full swing with many Lions Clubs around Australia working  
together to encourage Australian communities to support the efforts  of the Australian Lions 
Childhood Cancer Research Foundation (ALCCRF) achieve its vision of 100% survival for kids with 
cancer. 
Many of the 1400 Lions Australia Clubs will hold barbeques during April to raise funds for medical 
research into the causes and prevention of, and to find a cure for, childhood cancer. Lions have 
been supporting childhood cancer research since 1996 because "We believe every child deserves 
the chance at a healthy life" 
The Tambellup Lions Club will be holding a sausage sizzle on Sunday April 19th opposite the CRC 
on Norrish Street between 8.30 and 10.00 am. 
Your support of this event would be appreciated. 

You can BYO your favorite mug for coffee or tea or we will supply it in a hot cup. 

Gazebo opposite Tambellup CRC 

Sunday April 19, 2015 

Tambellup 
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Tambellup Uni�ng Church 
Service Times 

Good Friday 3 April—9.30am 

Easter Sunday 5 April—9.30am 

Service 12 April—9.30am 

Service 26 April—9.30am 

Everyone Welcome 
 

Tambellup Lions Club 
8 April 2015 

Tambellup Hotel 

7.30pm 

 

Broomehill Historical Society 
Our next mee�ng will be held on Thursday April 23 at 

9:30am in the Museum office. Community members are 

most welcome to come and join us help preserve our  

history. Membership fees are Individual or Family - $5.00. 

Broomehill souvenirs available from $4.00 each. 

Inquiries to Ernest Chapman – 98241378 or Carole – 

0488944416 or email  

broomehillhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

 

Broomehill Country Women’s 

Associa�on of W.A. 
Our next mee�ng will be held on Thursday April 23 at 

10:30am in the Broomehill Museum office. Everyone is 

welcome to join our li�le gathering. Please bring along a 

photograph of a pet. 

Inquiries contact Carole 0488944416 or Margaret 

98214861. 

 

Patchwork / Cra' Day 
18 April 2015, Tambellup Business Centre 

9am—late aDernoon 

BYO Lunch. Tea and Coffee provided. 

Everyone welcome to come and join us. 

BROOMEHILL HOCKEY CLUBBROOMEHILL HOCKEY CLUBBROOMEHILL HOCKEY CLUBBROOMEHILL HOCKEY CLUB    

INVITES YOU TO JOIN US INVITES YOU TO JOIN US INVITES YOU TO JOIN US INVITES YOU TO JOIN US     

FOR OUR 2015 SEASONFOR OUR 2015 SEASONFOR OUR 2015 SEASONFOR OUR 2015 SEASON    
    

Do you want to play Juniors, Ladies or 

Men’s hockey this year? 

We are also looking for senior coaches 

and umpires 

To register your interest see our 

Broomehill  

Bandits Hockey Facebook page  

or contact  

Anne – 98 241 309 or Janet 0405632857 

See you soon! 

NOW MEETING EVERY  
MONDAY NIGHT  

6-9pm  
(or anywhere in between)  

at the CRC rooms.  
 

Come join us – all skill levels welcome  

Tambellup Art 
Group 

 

 

 

 
Our family would like to extend their sincere 
thanks for the lovely cards and phone calls received 
after the passing of a wonderful mother and  
grandmother,  Margaret Beaton. 
This was very much appreciated, thank you to you 
all. 
James Beaton and family 

The Broomehill CWA is holding a  

“Women Walk the World” “Women Walk the World” “Women Walk the World” “Women Walk the World”     
walkathon on May 9. We will be meeting at 
Holland Park at 1.30pm and walking out to 
the Broomehill Cemetery, on return to town we 
will finish with a refreshing afternoon tea. 
Everyone is welcome to join us. It is $5.00  
entry fee; money raised will help the  

Associated Country Women of the World  
provide clean water, food and education to the 
most vulnerable.  Inquiries phone Carole 

0488944416 
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Life Skills at 
 Broomehill Primary 

School  
The Year 3-6’s are looking forward 
to learning some new ‘Life Skills’ in 

Term 2. 
If you have time and a skill that you 
would like to teach the children, 
we would love to hear from you. 
In the past we have had volunteers 

teach knitting, cooking,  
photography, floral arranging, gar-
dening, craft, woodwork and much 

more. 
We will be holding the sessions 
over a 3 week period in June. 

Please contact the school if you are 
interested. 

Michelle Holmes—Senior room 
Teacher 98241250 
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RED BALLOON DAY  
Thank A Firey 

On Saturday 28th February if you were driving through Tambellup or Broomehill 

town sites you may have noticed that there were red balloons in a number of garden 

beds saying ‘Thank You  Fireys” as it was  National Red Balloon Day. This event was  

inspired by a similar event in Geelong, Victoria in early 2014. The idea is to fly 

‘Thank You Fireys©’ balloon from your letterbox, fence, business window (the last  

official day of Summer in Australia), to let our fire fighters know just how much we 

appreciate their dedication, hard work and tireless efforts in protecting our lives, our 

homes and our communities throughout the year.  Often our fire fighters (both  

volunteers and professional) leave their family, home or community to help protect 

others and this is a small token to show our appreciation for all they do.  

Congratulations to Damien Boyle for representing Australia in the Australia vs New Zealand 
Trans Tasman event at the Golden Shears in Masterden, New Zealand, during March. 
 

Damien shore off at Wagin Woolorama in 2014 to make it into the top 3 in WA, who then  
individually challenged the top 3 from all other states in NSW in November 2014. 
 

The Australian team won the challenge, in which you had to shear 6 Merinos, 3 Long Wool 
Crossbreeds and 3 Second Shear Crossbreeds. The ongoing championship total is now 29 wins 
to AUS and 28 wins to NZ. The wool handlers also scored top prize in their team competition. 
 

Damien loves competing and generally only shears about 10 weeks of the year. Individually in 
this competition he didn’t place as he only shears minimal Crossbreed sheep per year plus you 
are required to shear them with Crossbreed suited combs that he has only used in the UK 
about 15 years ago. 
 

Coming up he will compete in the same competition against NZ in NSW during October, he 

will also shear off in September to hopefully gain a nomination to shear in the Australian  

Nationals at that same event. He will be back to New Zealand in October for Alexandra  

Merino Shears in which he has won for the past 5 years straight. 

DISABILITY ACCESS AND INCLUSION 

PLAN 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup has recently reviewed its Disability Access and Inclusion Plan (Plan). The Plan 

is part of our commitment to ensuring informa�on, services and facili�es are inclusive and accessible for people 

throughout our Shire. 
 

 

 

We welcome community feedback on our reviewed Plan; in par�cular, the strategies iden�fied to improve  

access and inclusion.  Consulta�on and feedback is open un�l 01 May 2015. The reviewed version is available 

on our website - www.shirebt.wa.gov.au - and from our administra�on offices in Broomehill (Great Southern  

Highway) and Tambellup (Norrish Street). A feedback form is included with the reviewed version and advises on 

how to submit your comments. Please contact our Manager Corporate Services, Judy Stewart, for more  

informa�on: 0898 253555 or via mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 
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New Fire Truck for Broomehill Volunteer Bushfire 
Brigade 

The Broomehill Volunteer Bushfire Brigade  
received delivery of a new fire truck a couple of 
weeks ago. DFES Officers handed the keys over to 
Fire Control Officer Andy Webster and brigade 
members after a walk around the truck looking at 
the new gear on board.  The new truck is a 4.4 
which mean it carries 4000 litres of water and is a 
four wheel drive. The new truck was funded out of 
the monies collected through the States ESL and is 

valued at $350,000.    

If you live in Broomehill area and are interested in 

becoming a brigade member please contact Andy.      

 

Congratulations 

Damien Boyle 

 Thank you 

Gladys Squibb celebrated 
her 80th birthday in 

March, along with her 
sister Dot and friends, 
with morning tea at the 
Tambellup Post Café. 

 

 

Hoping you spend your precious 

Easter weekend and school  

holidays with your family and 

friends, and not these people…..  

(as nice as they are….!) 

 

 Tambellup Police and volunteers from the  

 Tambellup St John Ambulance and Tambellup                     

Volunteer Emergency Service Unit wish all  

 residents a happy and safe Easter. 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL – TAMBELLUP 
 

ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING 
CHANGE OF MEETING DATE 

 
Local Government Act 1995 section 5.25(g) 

Local Government (Administration) Regulations 1996 reg 12(2) 
 

Members of the public are hereby advised that the ordinary meeting date for the following month has 
been changed: 

 
APRIL meeting date changed to Thursday 23 April 2015 
 
Meeting commences at the usual time of 4.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the 
public are welcome. 
 
 
Joanne Trezona 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Do you want something included in your BT Times?? 

Send it in by 25th of the month to the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup. 
E: news@shirebt.wa.gov.au F: 98251152 or drop it into either Administration Office 
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TAMBELLUP TWILIGHT TUNES 
On March 15, Tambellup St John’s Ambulance presented Tambellup Twilight Tunes as a fundraising event  
towards a new Sub Centre in the coming years. We were treated to a balmy tropical twilight with over 130 
people in attendance, who came to listen to some fantastic music by the talented Bec and AB and watch some 
local ‘superstars’ battle it out to claim victory in the five Superstar Challenges.  
 

We raised a total of $1066.55 from the Superstar Challenge bids, Gold coin donation entry, Face painting, Mer-
ry-Go-Round, Glow in the Dark products, Delux BBQ dinner, Ice creams, Raffle and the infamous Photo 
booth! 
 

The Superstar challenge compiled of five competitions in which punters could place a $5 bet on who they 
thought would win the challenge and if they backed the right winner they would received a dividend of the  
total betting pool for that challenge back. Our superstars were: Ray Squibb – representing the Squibb families 
(Penny, Leon and Glenn) plus his own talents in Hockey, Laurie Hull – Champion Clay Target Shooter, Glenn 
(Yogi) Kendall – TV Superstar for 7mate’s Outback Truckers, Damien Boyle – Champion Shearer and one  
Volunteer Ambulance Officer per challenge (Beth Trezona, Jessica McPartland, Trevor Prout, Kristy Boyle and 
Bronwyn Bradshaw). 
 

The first event was: Who will fly their homemade paper plane the furtherest?  We had a very close betting field 
with Ray and Laurie on low odds and Damien a big outsider. They made their aeroplanes – some with very 
unique styles and lined up to throw them in the sometimes gusty wind. The overall winner was Ray with an  
approximate 5m throw. His punters scored a nice $10 refund on their $5 bet. 
 

The second challenge was: Who will draw the best portrait of a local identity (Rod King – thanks Roderick!) 
and Judged by Shire President Gary Sheridan. The pressure was on Volunteer Ambo Officer, Jess, also a local 
school teacher with 13 people backing her for a win against the next highest of Glenn with only 5 bets. Luckily 
enough 13 people received their $5 back with Jess taking out top prize for the second challenge. 
 

The third challenge needed a fair bit of imagination for the viewers once it was finished but congratulations to 
Laurie who won the best dog sculpture out of play dough as judged by Beth Schlueter. His three punters were 
happy with a $25 payout from their $5 bid! Way to go. 
 

Our fourth event proved how much some loved chocolate in the: Who can eat the most M&Ms with  
chopsticks in 3 minutes? Challenge.  Unfortunate for the hot favourite Volunteer Ambulance Officer Kristy’s 
punters as she went down in a hall of flames only to be topped by her husband Damien – a very unlikely  
winner with only 1 person (his parents!!) out of 29 placing their bid on him and scoring a massive $70 payout!!! 
I’m sure he paid his mum to put that $5 on him. 
 

Along came our final challenge with the crowd quietly anticipating who would be the winner of eating a cold 
pie and drinking a ginger beer the fastest round. Our punters were hot with a total of 55 bids being placed and 
a favourite was picked as Yogi. Unbeknown to us he loves ginger beer and has been known to eat many pies. 
They struggled with the cold pie with many taking it very slowly – top effort to all who even attempted it and 
you guessed it Yogi didn’t disappoint and came out trumps. So after five challenges amazingly enough every  
superstar won one! 
 

We would love to thank everyone who came and enjoyed the afternoon, especially with the last minute venue 
change. We were fortunate enough to receive a Bendigo Bank grant to go towards this project plus we were 
well supported by Tambellup Deli and Newsagency, Tambellup Post Cafe, Tambellup G & T Motors, Threads 
on Line, Jewelpani, Landmark, Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup (especially Pam), VES Tambellup, Tambellup 
CRC, Tambellup Agriculture Society, Carly Groves Design and Illustration, Boyles Shearing Service, Ken and 
Barb Groves, Ken and Beth Schlueter along with Alan Jones, Peter and Evelyn Brown, Mike  Batchelor, Bec and 
AB plus all the volunteers who took time out to man a stand or help in the kitchen so the afternoon ran as a 
success. 
 

We would love to hear any feedback for next year’s event and please keep on supporting the one organisation 

that supports you most when you need it. We also have a special get well soon to Devin Thorn who broke his 

leg in two places during the afternoon – take care! 
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For Sale by PUBLIC 
TENDER 

 
Ride on Lawn Mower Jonsered Ride on Lawn Mower Jonsered Ride on Lawn Mower Jonsered Ride on Lawn Mower Jonsered     
Model LT 2115A. Purchased 2006. 
97cm cut, 2 blades, good tyres. 

 

Photocopier Canon Photocopier Canon Photocopier Canon Photocopier Canon     
iRiRiRiR----2270227022702270    

Black & White copier A3,A4.  
Purchased 2005 

 
Please submit tenders in writing 

by Tuesday 17th April 2015 
 via email or mail. 

Broomehill Primary School, 40 
Hassell St, Broomehill   WA   

6318 Or  
Sherryl.Altus@education.wa.edu.au 

 
If you need further information 
please contact Sherryl at the  
office on 9824 1250 or email as 

above. 

 Katanning Show Photography 2015 Katanning Show Photography 2015 Katanning Show Photography 2015 Katanning Show Photography 2015  

The topics for the Photography Sec�ons have been completed for the 2015 Katanning Show. We have included 

classes in both the Open & Juniors that reflect the 100yr anniversary for ANZAC celebra�ons, called ‘ The Spirit 

of ANZAC; anything old or recent that illustrates a part of our (Australia’s) war history.’ With ANZAC Day coming 

up soon, we would like to remind people to take photos of the events throughout the year, also think about  

taking photos of the unusual or from a different angle or perspec�ve.  

The main theme for 2015 is the United Na�ons Year of Light and Light-based Technologies, so this can be the 

�me to learn how to take photos of the moon & stars, moving light, like glow s�cks as an example. Look on the 

internet for inspira�on and how to take these type of photos, there are many ‘how to..’ sites.  

1; Take a photograph to illustrate light in any form or applica�on – from man-made light to sunlight – from  

photosynthesis to stars and from instagram to smart-ligh�ng. Take this opportunity to show how light is used in 

science art, culture, the built environment or educa�on.  

2; Take a photograph using back light to emphasis the outline, texture or composi�on of a subject. Can be a  

silhoue�e.  

All of the topics are chosen to stretch your imagina�on and improve your photo taking, to make an interes�ng & 

thoughXul display at the Katanning Show. It was very pleasing to see more children & young people have a go 

last year and we hope that will con�nue with greater numbers in 2015. We would like to see more young people 

also have a go at all of the sec�ons, Open as well as Juniors.  

For any queries ph Jo Kempin on 0428 241225  
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Cranbrook Motocross 
Pull out your helmet, boots and goggles, kick start that bike and check the oil levels because the 
Cranbrook Districts Motorcycle Club is commencing its third season of riding with a ‘Come & Try 
Day’ on Saturday 18th April. 
This season the race calendar, April to October, features a, regional interclub, come and try day, 
three non-competitive club meets, three competitive club meets (with non-competitive races) and 
training/coaching days. Our home the Rockwell Flats track is also open for practice every weekend 
of the season (you must meet Motorcycling WA conditions) 
Motorcycling WA South West Regional Interclub is the most exciting feature for spectators and riders alike on our 2015 race calendar. 
Cranbrook will host one event for this series on Sunday the 2nd August, where riders will travel as far as Bunbury to compete for the 
South West Region Champion title. There are seven events in this championship one at each of the member clubs being, Albany,  
Bunbury, Busselton, Collie, Cranbrook, Denmark and Manjimup. 
On Australian Day, Cranbrook Districts Motocross Club was the recipient of the Shire of Cranbrook, Community Achievement Award. 
This was in recognition and appreciation of our service to the community of Cranbrook. As a club, we strive to be a family-friendly and 
community minded organisation catering to people of all ages. We thank the community for this recognition. 
The Shire of Cranbrook and the Cranbrook Districts Motorcycle Club Inc., have been working together to create a new motocross  
facility at Sukeys Hill, approximately 5km from the Cranbrook town site. This project is a very exciting development for the Cranbrook 
community, managed by a steering committee and plans are progressing well. 
On the 4th – 6th of March, the students of Gnowangerup District High School, Cranbrook Primary School and Frankland River Primary 
School were visited by Mr Peter Smith with the ‘Smarter than Smoking Motosafe’ program. Motorcycling WA has conducted this  
program for free, in primary schools since 2007, delivering it to over 19,000 student’s state wide. The program provides information and 
educates children in the ten principles of safe motorcycle riding, environmental considerations and protective equipment. Students  
enjoyed a presentation video and practical equipment demonstration. They also received a free ’ticket to ride’ brochure, which entitles 
them to one year of free membership to our club and an annual MA Mini Recreational licence. This is a once only offer and only applies 
to children who have not held an MA licence before. For more information please see www.motorcyclingwa.org.au or 
www.cranbrookmx.com. 
The Cranbrook Districts Motorcycle Club is hosting its first 2015 season event ‘Come & Try Day’ on Saturday 18th April. This event is 
aimed at riders, aged from 4 years riding quad or two wheeler motorbikes, that are thinking of riding Motocross, but not sure where or 
how to get started. There will be FREE MA licences (rider accident insurance) if you have never ridden before. 

Pits Open at 7am, motorbike examination and rider sign on 7:30am to 8:45am, riding starts 9am. Please remember that every rider 

needs to participate with flag duties, so please bring along a volunteer helper. Canteen available and spectators welcome. Queries phone 

Dallis 98268050. 
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Broomehill Historical Notes 
Quite a few years ago Shirley MacDonald began to work through 
the diaries of her Grandfather, Thomas Norrish (TN) which he wrote 
when he first came to Eticup to take up farming and the diaries of 
William Henry Graham (WHG) who was also one of the first  
pioneers of the Eticup district. Shirley collated all the information 
both in alphabetical and chronological order. There are many  
wonderful pieces of information and anecdotes in these diaries and 
we are proud to share them with the community each month. 

Henry Jones 

Winery and Cafe 
Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast 
3 rooms available 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 
Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
***New Chef and Menu*** 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au    

 

Wash Pools – There were several more-or-less permanent Wash 
pools in the area; one at Wadgegannup, one just south of Ettakup 
Pool and one at Martinup but new pools were sometimes  
constructed depending on the availability of water at the usual places. 
Water Supply – By 1862 WHG had a well at his place at  
Nannamillup but on 20th March it had a putrid smell; they emptied out 
2 000 gallons and found the remains of a dead coomal (possum). In 
April 1864 a well was sunk at the house by well-sinkers Dover and 
Hobbs, with WHG making iron work for a windlass and rigging it up 
for them When Dover and Hobbs moved on to Woolyamungup later 
in the month to sink a well there, WHG laid picks and made blasting 
tools. On 13th February 1865, George Hobbs and others were at 
Perringillup well and found water ten days later. In the meantime, 
back at Nannamillup, Flaherty had to empty the well as Johnny  
Taylor’s foal had fallen in. 
On 12th May 1879 TN made his first reference to an iron tank when 
he sent one – filled with water- to Wilkinson’s lambing station. In 
later instances of sending water to shepherds, casks were used.  
Although there was (is) a paddock at Goblup named Three Wells, TN 
used the term ‘tank’. Tanks were lined with timber and may have had 
covers, a lever action raised water to fill the wooden troughs. TN 
also had box tanks sunk. These were long and narrow, also timber 
lined and with a roof. The one at Sunnyside has long been reduced to 
an elongated hole in the ground. On of TN’s grandsons remembers, 
as a very small boy in the 1920s, looking through the gaps in the  
timber and being warned by his father to watch out for crocodiles! 
The open dams now such a feature of farming properties were  
referred to by TN as ponds – hence Chinaman’s Pond Paddock at 
Goblup (Condeena). Repairing tanks seems to have been a  
never-ending job. On 10th June 1879, TN, Louther and Sam Smith 
started for Pootenup to mend a tank there. They arrived the next day 
and found four panels down and it took them until the 30th June to do 
the repairs. TN arrived home on 2nd July and found the tank at Gob-
lup had fallen in. 
Throughout the summer months and sometimes well into autumn, 
casks of water were taken to the shepherds. TN was at Pootenup in 
April 1880 checking his men and on 28th there was no water for  
supper or breakfast next morning. Louther came in from another 
camp but brought no water with him as it had been raining heavily at 
Pingelup (thought to be TN’s early understanding of Tingerup). TN 
was able to get one pannikin of water at Surrell’s – all they had until 
the cart arrived. There was no water at Pootenup on 29th July 1880 
but at Goblup on 16th November they experienced the heaviest rain 
in two years. It filled all the gullies and the Sheep Wash where there 
had been no water all winter. 
In February 1881, TN worked on the sheep well at Three Wells to 
improve the flow, using dynamite to blow out the stone and on the 
14th, the Nelson’s asked leave to get water from the well. On 13th 
August 1881, TN and Mrs Norrish marked out a tank where “my 
house is to be”. This is thought to be the box tank at the northern 
end of the house at Sunnyside. On 11th January 1883 a box tank (40ft 
x 10ft) was marked out at Pingelup and TN also put a notice on his 
run at Pootenup to stop teamsters from watering their horses there 
was the water was getting very low. In February 1892 TN wrote 
“water is short at Goblup. We are carting from the well at  
Sunnyside” and a few days later said the water was failing fast and 
salty and they were still carting. On 8th January 1893, Permain’s  
blacksmith dug a hole in the hill in TN’s paddock just to the east of 
Sunnyside house and the next day found good water. On 29th April 
1893 the residents of Broomehill held a meeting to consider the  
advisability of obtaining a water supply but TN did not comment on 
the outcome. In January 1898 there was insufficient water in the  
district for farmers to carry out sheep dipping and permission was 
eventually granted for them to wait for rain. 
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KATANNING & DISTRICTS GARDEN CLUB NEWS. 
We had a very good attendance of members & guests at our March meeting held at Shirley  
Brokenshires home.  Shirley has a very interesting garden with nick-knacks  and memorabilla  
scattered around the garden, Shirley had a story to tell about most items, where she had got it 
from or why she had it in that position.. A very interesting afternoon, with our meeting  
being  held beneath the trees and afternoon tea being served from a caravan in the backyard. 
 

Competition entries were well  down an indication of our gardens suffering from the hot dry 
summer, however the results were:  FLORAL ART: 1. Gerry Watson,  2nd. Gerry Watson.    
FLOWERS: 1. Irene Matthews,  2. Ailsa Thomas.  MY BEST FLOWER: 1. Ailsa Thomas  2. Ailsa 
Thomas. The raffle was won by  visitor Jo Kempin. 
 

Since the meeting  the Katanning Show  Schedule has been updated and is ready to go to the 
schedule coordinator, only a few changes have been made, mainly in the Floral Art. We are also 
happy to say that once again we have been allocated the Iris Championship to stage at our 
show.  To all the Iris growers out there now is the time to start feeding them and giving them a 
bit of TLC. 
 

The April meeting will be  at Anne Pollards home, corner of Marmion St & Oxley Road on 
April 14th at 1.30. 
 

Till next month , take care. 

                                                   Cheers Ailsa. 

 

FOR SALE 6 X 4 TRAILER - $250 
Solid body, working lights, roadworthy tyres, Unregistered...needs whole new  

underbody framework.  If you are a welder its probably a weekend job. ($250 is what 
it costs to buy and replace tyres – asking no more no less) 

 Ph: Jenny 0427174659 

FOR SALE PEDIGREE 18 FT CARAVAN - $18,000 
In good condition this van just needs a couple of window rubbers replaced and  
possibly resealing  but nothing urgent. 2 berth but bonus free tent if you have  

teenagers so would suit family.  
Ph: 0427174659 or arcticdreamer34@hotmail.com can supply photos on  

request or view anytime. 

Gyprock 7 sheets 6x1.2 and 3 sheets 4.8x1350  $250 
Hardy Plank—heritage Prime Hardy 11 @ 4.2 $120 
Hardy Plank—Plain 10 @ 4.2  $100 

Ceiling Battons 32 @ 6mtrs x 25mm $160 
Fibro 24x1200 plus 1200x1200  $10 

Roof Battons 24 @ 4.4x65  $145 
Top Hat Battons 3 @ 6.1 x 120 $75 

Colour Bond Cladding (Cream) 15 @ 8x290 $150 
Colour Bond Cladding (Cream) 8 @ 7x290 $80 

C Channels 4 @ 5mtr x 200 x 80 $100 
C Channels 1 @ 3.6 and 1 @ 4.1 x 200 x 80 $40 

C Channels 2 @ 3.7 x 150 x 60 $20 
New Black RHS in 2 pcs 8mtrs 70 x 50 x 2.8 $30 

 

One Piece 6.1 Aluminium Ladder $80 
Tritton work / saw bench with saw $50 

2 Long Stools @ $20 ea $40 
Massage Table $20 

Half a roll Red Line Polly Pipe 40mm $20 
Two old yard Trailers $50 

Full Set World Book encyclopaedia in Bookcase $100 

 
Contact Bob Skinn 

9824 1180 

***FOR SALE*** 
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Phoenixes Rising 
Local councils are warning ratepayers to beware fraudulent phoenix businesses, as the activity is on the rise. 
 

Phoenix operators don’t pay their bills, taxes or even employee super, and liquidate their business before their 
debts can be pursued. They do this deliberately and repeatedly, quickly setting up new companies to carry on the 
same business. 
 

The result is a chain of suppliers, employees and customers all left empty-handed – not to mention communities 
like ours that are left with fewer essential services due to unpaid taxes.  
 

This is a local issue because the small business sector is particularly susceptible to the activity, with phoenix  
businesses often being set up in labour-intensive industries such as construction and labour hire. Phoenix  
operators unfairly compete with legitimate businesses, because they structure their affairs not to pay their bills. 
 

Recent figures show that phoenix activity takes $3.2 billion from the economy each year. It’s costing businesses 
alone almost $2 billion in unpaid debts and non-supply of purchased goods and services. Customers can also fall 
victim to paying a business that goes up in smoke. 
 

Phoenix operators hang their employees out to dry as well, employees losing up to $655 million of unpaid wages 
and entitlements such as super. That’s in addition to the $610 million these businesses cost communities in  
unpaid taxes. 
 

The negative rippling effect these losses have on individual businesses, customers, employees and the  
community is a real issue for local economies. 
 

Council encourages everyone to be aware of the early signs of phoenix behaviour so you can protect  
yourself - you don’t want to become a victim. 
 

If you are a contractor or sub-contractor, you need to ensure the company you are working for has a proven  
record of paying its debts, as and when they fall due. 
 

If you are an employee, check with your super fund to make sure your super payments are being made by your 
employer. 
 

If your employer changes its name, changes information on your payslip, or doesn’t pay you regularly, you should 
ask why. If you have concerns you should contact the Fair Work Ombudsman. 
 

The ATO intervenes in businesses showing early signs of phoenix behaviour, so report suspected fraudulent 
phoenix activity online at ato.gov.au/reportevasion or by phone on 1800 060 062. 

Cranbrook Update 
 

Ladies - if you are involved in agriculture and agribusiness and have some niggling questions you need 
answered or have plenty of tips to share, it’s not too late to join Women in Farming Enterprises  
Cranbrook. 
 

We are always happy to see new faces and are open to women of all ages and experience. Our  
members include ladies from Cranbrook, Tambellup and Mt Barker. 
 

Since we started up in September last year, we have had three meetings covering hiring employees,  
office efficiency and tips to survive harvest.  In February, we were lucky enough to have a  
representative from CBH spend a few hours talking about grain marketing how to navigate through 
LoadNet. 
 

At our last meeting, in March, we set out a plan for the year which includes a sheep information day in 
July and a bushfire preparedness workshop for September. 
 

Our next meeting, will be on Thursday May 14 starting at 9am to 12pm at the Gillamii Centre in  
Cranbrook.  It will include our annual general meeting, a discussion on end of financial year record 
keeping and a tour of CBH Cranbrook.  If you have examples of record keeping forms that you are 
happy to share, please bring them along. 
 

If you would like to join us or would like more information, please contact Kate Pollard on 9851 7233. 
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Reiki healing 
 

Effective	hands-on	healing	for	you,	your	family,	

friends,	and	animals.	For	stress,	family	problems,	

illness,	injury	or	just	plain	relaxation.	
	

Individual	therapy	or	you	can	learn	it	for		

yourself.	
	

Marion	Todd,	one	of	Australia’s	most	experienced	

teachers	and	practitioners	is	currently	in	Mt	Barker.	
	

	

Telephone		0402	535	676	
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Residential & Commercial  plumbing and drainage. Maintenance plumbing and gas  installation. 
JAMES BEATON                  

0419 909 794       

PL LIC 6270 

GF 007353 

 

 

Tambellup Post Office & Cafe 
T: 9825 1169, F: 9825 1552, M: 0497 547 709 

 

Post Office HoursPost Office HoursPost Office HoursPost Office Hours—9am-12, 1pm-5 Mon—Fri 
 

Cafe HoursCafe HoursCafe HoursCafe Hours—11.30am—2.30pm Mon, Wed, Thurs 
Dine in or Takeaway 

Coffee and Cake available anytime! 
WRAPSWRAPSWRAPSWRAPS————SALADSSALADSSALADSSALADS————TURKISH BREADSTURKISH BREADSTURKISH BREADSTURKISH BREADS    

 

WORKERS LUNCHES—Pickup 5.30am—7am M-F 
Call or text order by 5pm day before. 

Lunch $11ea or 5 @$50 
Lunch & 2 smokos $14ea or 5 for $65 

“LOCAL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and “BEYOND” for 

7.5 yrs for 

Quality Civil and Domestic Earthmoving 
House, Shed & Silo Pads, Site Levelling, Work to Plans/Levels, Trenching 

Driveways, Footpaths, Trench Backfills, Parking and Turnaround areas, 
Pipe Laying, Pallet Lifting, Yard Clean-ups, Sheep Yard Cleanouts,  
Slashing,  Spoil and Waste Removal, 8, 12, 16 & 24 inch Post Hole  

Boring, Urban & Rural Fencing, Gate Swinging, Landscaping &  
Contouring, Open and Closed Drainage, Tree and Stump Removal, Septic/
Sewerage Earth Works, Soak Construction & Cleanouts, Soil Profile Pits & 

Test digging  On Farm Animal Pits and Burials, Water Carting 
for Free Quotes or General Advice 

Ph. Jacko on: 0439 241 309 

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK and Farm Works  

Broomehill / Tambellup RBC 

Rams for sale, easy care EBV’s available. 

9825 3083 

0419 193 744 

 

Broomehill Imperial Hotel 
9824 1222 

OPEN:  

12noon 7 days  

COUNTER MEALS:  

12-2pm and 6-8pm 
 

Great Southern Hwy 

Broomehill 
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Mobile Phone 

SCREEN REPAIRS 
 

For most makes and models           
including iphones. 

 

Call or message Scott 

0457 007 661 

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving. 

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand 

sales - software problem solving - website design and  

publishing - in home computer lessons. 

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you. 

 

PAUL R PELLANT 

T: 9825 3068  M: 0417 955 601 

E: mail@ruraltech.info 

W: www.ruraltech.info 

$5.00 per bag 

Corey and Shannon Hull 9825 1176 

 

 

For anything smaller than 
broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 
Contact Laurie 
9825 1176 
0428 251 177 
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THE RURAL MARKETING SPECIALIST 

www.primaries.com.au 

LIVESTOCK –Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703 

WOOL—Tim Chapman 

 0427 857 552 

 Matt Pedersen 

 0428 929 751 

 

 

Lance and Jo 9824 1552, 0422 213 274 
Trade painter, Roof tiler, Gardening, Mowing, Weeding, 

General Maintenance...... 

 

Hannaford Seedmaster   Hannaford Seedmaster   Hannaford Seedmaster   Hannaford Seedmaster   
ServicesServicesServicesServices    

Katanning and DistrictsKatanning and DistrictsKatanning and DistrictsKatanning and Districts    

    

Cleaning, grading and seed  Cleaning, grading and seed  Cleaning, grading and seed  Cleaning, grading and seed  
treatment requirements availabletreatment requirements availabletreatment requirements availabletreatment requirements available    

    

DEREK BATCHELORDEREK BATCHELORDEREK BATCHELORDEREK BATCHELOR    

9824 1360 or 0428 241 3069824 1360 or 0428 241 3069824 1360 or 0428 241 3069824 1360 or 0428 241 306    

Tiny’s  

Shearing  

Service 
WORK WANTED!WORK WANTED!WORK WANTED!WORK WANTED!    
Ring Trevor for dates 

T: 9825 1199 M: 0429 684 732 

 

RUSSSS 

 

RUSSELL’S ULTRA SOUND SHEEP  

SCANNING SERVICE 
“EWE POTEM I’LL SPOTTEM” 

 

All your sheep pregnancy testing requirements. 

Reliable service and guaranteed accuracy. 

Wet/Dry and Multiples 

10 years and over 1.5 million sheep worth of experience. 

Call Charles Russell today on 0407 836 788 
To secure your booking 

 

Joni & Tony’s 
 

RAW MANURE 

 

$4.oo/bag 
 
Keith St, Broomehill 

Ph: 9824 1267 

Mob: 042 8838 098 

 



28                                                                               BT TIMES 
  

 

 

Local—Affordable—Reliable 
 

Contact Phil 

0427 251 133 AH 9825 1133 

 

Trevor & Aileen 

27 Garrity St (Great Southern Hwy) Tambellup 

9825 1182, tprout@katel.net.au 

Competitive Rates, Self Catered or B&B, 3 Bedroom House, Fully 
Furnished, All linen supplied. 

 

Tambellup Railway Platform 

Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 

Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 

 

Broomehill Transport ServiceBroomehill Transport ServiceBroomehill Transport ServiceBroomehill Transport Service    
For all of your li8vestock cartage. 

Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime! 

GINOGINOGINOGINO    

BASSANESEBASSANESEBASSANESEBASSANESE    

P/F 9824 1235 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 

has moved!!! 
 

Private physiotherapist for back and neck pain, sports  
injuries, muscle and joint problems. 

Get those aches and pains sorted before they become worse. 
Massage and dry needling (acupuncture) available 

Private health rebates apply 
DVA approved, Workers Comp cover. 

 

Please phone: 0438 137 851, Office 2/103 Albany 
Highway Kojonup 6395 ( opposite the Post Office) 

Help for health. 

The Petticoat Lane Op-Shop 
42 India Street. Open Thursdays 12pm-3:30pm  

& the 4th Saturday 10am-12pm.  
 

All clothing and shoes – nothing over $1.00.  
 

4kg bag of cut rags $5.00 each, great for workshop, garage and household 
use. Come in and pick up a furry soft animal toy, basket or chocolate 

moulds to make your Easter gift.  
**Just arrived brand new Broomehill Primary School uniforms, shirt 

& long sleeve polo shirts, green shorts & track pants, size 12 – 16 
$5.00 each. St Patrick’s Primary School dresses, size 8 $1.00 - $2.00. A 

large range of children’s & baby’s clothes, socks & underwear, .50 
cents - $1.00.** 

 
Watch for our “Op-shop open” signs as you drive through Broomehill. 

After hours inquiries contact Carole 0488944416. 
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3157 

Holiday House  - Denmark 

‘The Denmark Getaway’ 
Modern 4 bedroom, 2 bathroom, 
fully equipped house with linen  

included. 

5 min walk from town! 

Please contact 9848 2055 or  

accommodation@denmark.com.au 

broomehillcomputingservice.com 

Spyware removal 
Computer and laptop repairs 

Mobile broadband and digital TV antennas  
installed 

*Also available for handyman jobs, mowing etc* 
 

TOM DRAPER 
M; 0478 623 994 E; tdraper@iinet.net.au 

 

DEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENTDEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENTDEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENTDEBBIE BEE ENTERTAINMENT    
(Singer, Musician & Artist) 
For all your Entertainment NeedsFor all your Entertainment NeedsFor all your Entertainment NeedsFor all your Entertainment Needs    

(Specialising: Stevie Nicks Tributes) 
Music of Most genres & ErasMusic of Most genres & ErasMusic of Most genres & ErasMusic of Most genres & Eras    

Art Work Includes:Art Work Includes:Art Work Includes:Art Work Includes:    
Sketching, Painting & Murals 

Music TuitionMusic TuitionMusic TuitionMusic Tuition    
Piano, Keyboard, Guitar 

 
Debbie 0428 588 230 
Jackie 0405 042 289 

jhb_37_66@hotmail.com 

Look to us for the best wool marketing options 
• Private and consignment sales of bags, butts, single bales and 

small lots 
• Payment within 48 hours of processing 
• Any quality and quantity 
• Farm pickup available 
• Open by appointment 
• Depots at Landmark Katanning, Landmark Gnowangerup and 

Landmark Tambellup 
Located at Tambellup Business Centre, Tambellup West Road,  
Tambellup, WA 6320. Contact Mark Zadow on 0439 945 955 or 
your local Landmark branch manager. 

 

OPEN 
Thursdays 
9am—3pm 
Plus various other 

days—watch for the 
flags and sign board 

Balinese Furniture, Jewellery, Clothing, Gifts, 
Home wares. 

Something for everyone! 

‘The Shed’ Crowden St, behind the PO, Tambellup 
Kristy Boyle—0417 986 653 
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TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 

 

FROM BT TIMES 

 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP 

46—48 NORRISH ST 

TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

POSTAGE 

PAID 

ADVERTISING RATES 

Local Business and Community Groups; 

 Full Page       $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   FREE 

 Eighth of A4 page   FREE 

Out of Shire; 

 Full Page    $66 inc GST 

 Half Page    $33 inc GST 

 Quarter A4 page   $17 inc GST 

 Eighth of A4 page   $9 inc GST 

SUBMISSION DETAILS 

Please forward all Community News, Events and other  

information to; 

 

EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

FAX; 9825 1152 

POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St 

Tambellup WA 6320 

 

By the 25th of the Month. 

 

UPCOMING DATES: 
APRIL 

5 Easter Sunday 
8 Tambellup Lions Meeting 
9 BH CWA Women Walk the World 
16 BH Playgroup Fundraiser end 
18 TA Patchwork / Craft Day 
19 TA Golf Busy Bee 
19 TA Lions Biggest BBQ 
23 Council Meeting 
23 BH Historical Meeting 
23 BH CWA Meeting 
24 BH Ross Thompson Award Dinner 
25 Anzac Day 
25 TA Golf Open Day 
 
 
MAY 

3 TA Golf Clinic 
4 Well Women’s Clinic 
7 Influenza Clinic 
11  Well Women’s Clinic 

 

 


